Kirsty Williams AS/MS Y Gweinidog Addysg Minister for Education



Ein cyf/Our ref: MA/KW/2136/20

Mick Antoniw, MS Chair, Legislation, Justice and Constitution Committee Senedd Cymru, Cardiff Bay CF99 1SN

15 July 2020

Dear Mick

Thank you for your letter of 8 July regarding the notice I issued to disapply the basic curriculum and associated assessment arrangements.

I am grateful to you for you drawing the discrepancy in dates between the notice and accompanying written statement to my attention. I can confirm that the operative date in respect of which the notices applies is 30 days from 24 June (i.e. ending on 23 July) and that the dates set out in the written statement are incorrect. I apologise for this oversight and any inconvenience it may have caused, this was due to an administrative error.

You have queried whether this discrepancy may cause any confusion for schools and settings and if so whether any clarification needs to be issued. Whilst the error is unfortunate, given that the notice was planned to coincide with the end of the summer term for the majority of schools and settings, I do not believe a clarification is required.

Regarding my intentions to issue any further notices, as you will be aware the Coronavirus Act 2020 requires any notice that is issued to set out why any modification or disapplication is an appropriate and proportionate action in all the circumstances relating to the incidence or transmission of coronavirus. As such over the summer I will consider the public health situation and the likely operating arrangements for schools and settings in the autumn to determine whether any further legislative adaptation is required.

Canolfan Cyswllt Cyntaf / First Point of Contact Centre: 0300 0604400

Gohebiaeth.Kirsty.Williams@llyw.cymru Correspondence.Kirsty.Williams@gov.wales

Bae Caerdydd • Cardiff Bay Caerdydd • Cardiff CF99 1SN

Rydym yn croesawu derbyn gohebiaeth yn Gymraeg. Byddwn yn ateb gohebiaeth a dderbynnir yn Gymraeg yn Gymraeg ac ni fydd gohebu yn Gymraeg yn arwain at oedi.

As the context is likely to be different, both in terms of the public health environment and it being the start of a new academic year, if any further notices are required they may differ in content to those issued this term.

Yours sincerely

Kirsty Williams AS/MS

Y Gweinidog Addysg Minister for Education